reply to:

(805) 822-5571

January 22, 1975

Mr. Harold King, President
American Federation of Teachers
Local 1650
5101 Evergreen
Dearborn, Mich. 48128

Dear Brother King:

Sam Baca is keeping me informed about the wonderful work that your AFT is doing for us in your area. I simply wanted to drop you a line and let you know that you are in our thoughts. Because you all are standing with us and plugging away, day after day, we gain the strength to keep on going.

It is only a matter of time before the Teamsters realize that they cannot get away with their disgraceful attempts to raid our Union. The E & J Gallo Winery and the lettuce and grape growers are losing hundreds of thousands of dollars because of the boycott, which is growing stronger every day. So we enter the new year with a spirit of confidence.

We can win and we will win. And we are proud that the AFT and you, in particular, are so much a part of our victory.

Fraternally,

Cesar E. Chavez

President

CEC:ms

cc:Detroit Boycott Office

